THE THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

NOVEMBER 6, 2016

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE
Saturday -~ November 5
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions
4:30 pm Marvin & Robert Kreft
Sunday — November 6
7:30 am Walter & Kathleen Kerscher

10:30 am People of Corpus Christi
5:.00 pm Mary Ann Logerqguist
Monday — November 7
*5.05 pm Marian Schultz
Tuesday — November 8
*5:05 pm People of Corpus Christi
Wednesday — November 9
*8:20 am lim Lau
Thursday — November 10
*5:05 pm Anton & Gertrude Panosh
Friday — November 11
*8:20 am NO MASS

Saturday — November 12
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm People of Corpus Christi
Sunday — November 13
7:30 am Jenna Baranczyk
10:30am Roger Jandrin

5:00 pm Tyler Frea
*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: The 3274 Sunday Ordinary Time
Sunday 2Maccabees 7:1-2,9-14, Ps. 17:1,5-6,8,15,2Thessalonians
2:16;3:5,Luke 20:27-38

Monday Titus 1:1-9, Psalm 24:18-2,3-4AB,5-6,Luke 17:1-6

Tuesday Titus 2:1-8,11-14, Psalm 37:3-4,18823,27829, Luke 17:7-10
Wednesday Ezekiel 47:1-2,8-9,12, Psalm 46:2-3,5-6,8-9, John 2:13-22
Thursday Philemon 7-20, Psalm 146:7,8-9A,9BC-10, Luke 17:20-25
Friday 2 lohn 4-9, Psalm 119:1,2,10,11,17,18, Luke 17:26-37

Saturday 3 John 5-8, Psalm 112:1-2,3-4,5-6, Luke 18:1-8

<Takan from the “Waekly Guide for Duily Prayer” on the Creighton University's Online Ministries
web sita: bitp wonw. creghton edw/Celaborat e inisryor e, himl - Used with parmission

PARISH NEWS

Thank You
A Special Thank You to Julie Gebauer for sharing her
artistic talents on the Scroll of Remembrance. Your time
and talent is much appreciated.
Let us keep those who have passed in our prayers!

Diaper & Diaper Wipe Drive
Thank you to all who donated
for the dioccesan wide diaper
and diaper wipe drive! Our
pyramid was HUGE! Thank you
to Bill Sauve and Steve Partyka
who delivered them to our main
office!

WHAT’S HAPPENING
Sunday — November 6

5:00 pm Mass
6:00-8:00 pm Life Night
Monday — November 7
6:00-7:15 pm Daniel Plan/Parish Center Basement
4:30-6:00 pm Boys Basketball Practice
Tuesday — November 8
4:30-6:00 pm Boys Basketball Practice
Wednesday — November 9
5:45-7:00 pm Genesis @ St. Joe’s Formation Center
6:00-7:15 pm Edge @ Corpus
7:30-8:45 pm Confirmation Class @ Corpus
Thursday — November 10
4:30 pm Boys Home Basketball Game
in Social Hall/Gym
7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal
Friday — November 11
3:30-5:00 pm Boys Basketball Practice
Sunday — November 13
5:00 pm Mass
6:00-8:00 pm Life Night

PARISH REPORT

Deposited this week Oct. 24-30 {18)

Parish Support 54,589.00
Offertory Collection $637.43
Spm Mass $119.00
Votive Candles $73.50
Technology & Capital $00.00
Donations 5985.00
Perpet. Care/Garden $30.00
TOTAL DEPOSIT .ot serrmnrirere s aneereennnn 56,4 33.93
Budgeted Expenses for the Week................ $9,181.37
Weekly Shortage... vinsmensnsassansesnans (52,747.44)

$CRIP REPORT
Sales for Week of: Oct. 24-30 $2,865.00 Profit $113.28
Scrip can be purchased before and after all weekend
Masses and on Thurs. 11:30-1pm in the parish center.
PARISH NEWS
Archdiocese for the Military Service Collection:Naov. 5-6
This week we will support our parishioners and their
families who serve or have served this nation with
distinction as members of the U.S. Military. This collection
will provide the Gospel, the sacraments and other forms
of spiritual support to the men and women of the U.S.
Armed Forces wherever they serve and to veterans who
are in the VA medical centers. Please prayerfully consider
a generous contribution to this special triennial collection.
Stay Connected!
Are you leaving soon for warmer climate during the winter
months? If so, remember it’s easy to stay connected to
parish activities through our parish website!
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NOTES FROM FR. CARL......
w This has been a busy liturgical week
preen with All Saints and All Souls
QI % , liturgies. We are now in the 32™
Sunday of Ordinary time. This
weekend we are celebrating
Stewardship weekend and at Holy
Name of Mary Volunteer
appreciation. | am very thankful for
the many people who work behind the scenes to make all
the activities that our parishes have work so well. | will be
away this coming Wednesday for about a week on a
Pilgrimage to Our Lady of Guadalupe in Mexica. | will be
keeping you in prayer as we visit and have daily Masses at
very historic churches. Have a blessed week. Fr. Carl

PARISH & OTHER NEWS

Operation Christmas

Shoebox Update
On behalf of the Fellowship

Committee and St. Ann’s
we would like to thank you for your
generous donations for Operation
Christmas Shoebox. We are so happy to
say that we surpassed our goal of 150 boxes!! We will be
shipping 200 boxes out to children all over the world!
YES!! So again thank you to all who donated, who helped
pack and all of our helpers! Truly we are disciples of
action! We will continue to collect money for shipping
these boxes (each box is $7.00 for shipping). If you are able
to contribute, please place your monetary donation in the
marked donation boxes in the entrances of church or mail
or drop off your donations in the parish office.

Our Annual Rummage Sale!
The St. Ann's Society will once
again sponsor our parish rummage
sale on Nov. 18" & 19th. A trailer
will be in the parking lot the
weekend of Nov. 12th. It will be
there all week for your convenience. Please DO NOT drop
items off at the Parish Office or in the social hall, as we do
not have storage space. We will accept items the morning
of Nov. 18, from 8-10, in the social hall. Thank you. Be sure
to shop on Friday from 5-7, or from 8-12 on Saturday.
Breaking Open the Word

B Bl’E You are invited to come explore the
V)
t

upcoming  Sunday Scriptures on

y Tuesdays, 9:45 am at St. Joseph Faith

Formation Center or Thursdays, 9:15 am

at SS. Peter & Paul in the Parish Center led by Penny Biwer.

Take this opportunity to grow deeper in your relationship

with Jesus, with each other and in the understanding of
our faith.

Edge and Life Teen

Middle & High School Religious Education
Life Teen this week (Sun., Nov.6"™) at Corpus Christi
Mass at Spm (for all ages): Snack & Life Night until 8pm
Preview: we are starting our mini-series on Mercy. This is
a 3-week series and our small groups will be the same for
these 3 weeks. Mercy is a key component to Social Justice
and we are still in the Year of Mercy so we want to learn
more about mercy and what it means to high school
students!
Registration for our mission trip to Louisiana is open!
Please contact Sarah for more information.
We are also going on the annual March for Life again this
year: registration is open.
Edge this week (Wed., November ') at Corpus Christi
6-7:15pm at Corpus Christi
Preview: Mary! We are going to learn all about the
importance of Mary in our Creed and why we believe what
we do about her. The Junior Core {high schoolers that help
with the ministry) will be putting on a skit before the
teaching and small group. The students will get a chance
to put on mini skits about saying yes to God.
Registration for our mission trip to Madison is open!
Please contact Sarah for more information.
Confirmation class: Wed, Nov.9" 7:30-8:45pm at Corpus
GENESIS NEWS
Genesis: Elementary Faith Formation @ St. Joe’s
Classes: November 9: Wed. 5:45-7pm
Genesis Christmas Wreath Fundraiser
Order forms are available in the church
entrance or parish office. All profits from this
wreath sale will go toward the Genesis Faith Formation
Program. Orders, along with your payment, must be
returned to St. Joe's no later than November 9*",

OTHER NEWS

“You Have Your Whole Life Ahead of You:

Hospice Nurses and Heaven for Seniors”
Many senior citizens are led to believe that their best days
are behind them. However, hospice nurse accounts, near
death experiences, studies on near death experiences and
the Catholic faith would suggest otherwise. You Have Your
Whole Life Ahead of You, is designed to give hope and
inspiration for those senior citizens who think their best
days are behind them and for those who are grieving the
loss of a loved one. Speaker: Tina Poppe. Join us Wed.
Nov. 16" at D.C. Fire Co. on 3" Ave. in Sturgeon Bay with
a noon luncheon followed by the presentation. Cost is
$12.00 which includes Soup & Sandwich Buffet, chips,
dessert and coffee. Please RSVP with check payable to
D.C. Fire Co. by Mon., Nov. 7. Send to St. Joseph Parish,
526 Louisiana St. Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235. Attention
Penny Biwer, Any questions, contact Penny at 743-2062.
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Mleziva ordained deacon in Rome

Local Catholics oftend Sept. 29 ordinuﬁon; priestly ordinafion next

BY JEFF KUROWSKI | THE COMPASS

ALLOUEZ — Mark Mleziva has
experienced some special mo-
ments in Rome. He was present
at the canonizations of both St.
John Paul 1 and St. Teresa of
Calcutta {or Kolkata). He has
served at Mass for Pope Francis,
which required him to shave his
goateg, but "it was well warth
it,” he said. “He greeted us all
before, and | was star struck to
say the least.”

Mieziva added another special
mement on Sept. 29 when
he was ordained a deacon by
Cardinal Sean 0'Malley at St.
Peter's Basilica. He was one of 30

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

During this Haly Year of Mercy,
we have reflected on God's
mercy, revealed especiafly in the
incarnation of his Son, and on
our duty, as followers of Jesus,
to be “merciful like the Father.” In
St. Matthew's Gospel, the Lard
tells us that we will be judged
by the mercy we show to him,
present in the lgast of our broth-
ers and sisters. His words have
inspired the seven traditional
"corporal” works of mercy. ...
The church’s tradition also adds
seven “spiritual” works of mercy.
... As expressions of living faith,
these waorks are often carried out

American seminarians of Vatican
City's Pontifical Morth American
College ordained at the Mass
with a congregation of well over
1,000 people,

Deacon Adam Bradtey, who
was ordained a deacon in May,
vested Deacon Mleziva, Both are
scheduled to be ordained to the
priesthood, along with Deacons
Matthew Rappl, Jon Thorsen and
Zach Weber, in June of 2017,

CHS PHOTD | PAUL HARING
Cardinal Sean P. O'Malley of Boston ordains seminarian
Mark Mieziva of the Diocese of Green Bay as a transitional
deacon during an ordination Mass in St. Peter’s Basilica at
the Vatican Sept. 29.

darity with the rest of the class
from the diocese,” explained
Deacon Mieziva,

Other supporters who made
the trip included his parents, Rod
and Karen; older brother Matthew

and other family friends. Fr, Daniel
Schuster, vocation director, and
Fr. Scott Valentyn, parochial vicar
at St. .John the Baptist Parish,
Howard, also attended the
ordination.

quietly and with simple gestures.
Yet, as saints like Mother Teresa
of Calcutta show us, they reveal
the merciful face of Christ and
can change the culture around us.
Let us keap them always in mind
and strive to practice them daily.
+ Pope Francis,
QOct. 12, 2016

"l asked {Deacon Bradley) first
and foremost because he is a
good friend, and as a sign of soli-

and his wife, Amanda; younger
brother Mitchell; younger sister
Mariah; as well as aunts, uncles

Oct. 7 issue.

Our full story appears in the

Former Packers standout Mike McCoy visits Fr. Allouez Catholic School

BY JEFF KUROWSKI | THE COMPASS

ALLOUEZ — Former Packers defensive tackle
Mike McCoy hung up his cleats more than 35
years ago, but at 6’5" and 310 pounds, he stil
resembles in stature the first round draft pick
who pressured quarterbacks and corralled ball
carriers, McCoy, who played 11 seasons in the
NFL, seven with the Packers, returned to his

first pro football heme on Oct. 5 to speak to stu-

dents at the Resurrection Campus of Fr. Allouez
Catholic School. His presentation, “Champions
for Today,” is designed to empower young
pecple to make better decisions in their lives.
McCoy, who now lives in Ponte Vedra, Fla.,
speaks to Catholic school students throughout
the country as part of Mike McCoy Ministries.
He fittingly donned his number 76 Packers
jersey for the talk. He also wears his number
77 University of Notre Dame jersey for schao!

visits. A highlight video chronicled McCoy's
family life, NFL career, seasons for the Fighting
Irish and his high schoal years at Cathedral Prep
in Erie, Pa.

“God gives each one of us unique talents and
gifts,” he said. “l think that one of the greatest
words in the English language is perseverance.
Never ever give up.”

Qur full story appears in the Oct. 14 issue.




THINGS YOU
| SHOULD KNOW.

The Loteran Basilica

PATRICIA KASTEN [ THE COMPASS

Nov. 9 is the Feast of the Dadication
of the Lataran Basilica.

St. John Lateran is the pope’s ca-
&= thedral in his role of Bishop of Rome.
Pope Pius X! and Benito Mussolini signed
the Lateran Traaty here on Feb. 11, 1929,
‘establishing the Vatican City State.

Tha basilica’s full name is “The

Patnarchal Besilica of the Most Holy
Savior and St. John the Baptist at the
'Lateran.”

The Lateran Basilica was originally the
*F' | home of a Roman senator, Plautius
Lateranus. Nerc had him killed and confis-
cated his property in 65 A'D. The Emperor
Constantine gave the palace to Pope
Melchiades in 313 A.D.

OInce remodeled, the palace was:
»J 'officially dedicated on Nov. 9, 324, by
Pope Sylvester .

“_———1
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Forming Consciences for Faithful Cifizenship

'-;\ ’];f e are now less than one week away
\-;ilr from the election. So far, we have ex-

v perienced three presidential debates
and the only vice presidential debate. And who
can keep track of the many hours of political
commentary? With all of that information and
naise, | am left feeling a bit concerned and
uneasy. Despite the fact that | have written

- two other columns trying to

help others prepare and form
their consciences for Nov.
8, | know that many people
are also feeling like me,
8 mainly because we do not
know what the results will
be and in what direction our

BISHOP'S new president will lead our
country.

%_ Whenever | feel concerned

Bishop David and uneasy, | know that the

Ricken only effective thing | can do

is bring it all to prayer. We
can never underestimate
the power of prayer. After all, the message of
hope and conversion, and ultimately, salvation,
is what brought the multitudes to hear Jesus
preach, not political commentary. The same
Gospel message that Jesus preached is the
same message that Pope Francis and all of
my brother bishops are asking each of us to

think about during this election process, Yes,
as American citizens, we must focus on the is-
sues facing our country, but more importantly,
as Catholics, we can never forget that issues
affect people who are our sisters and brothers
in Christ.

We are abundantly blessed in the Diocese
of Green Bay. | still continue to be amazed
at the kindness and generosity shown by so
many in our parishes, our schools and our
communities. Yet, as we form our consciences
for this election, we must put to the forefront
of our minds not only our needs, but the needs
of those individuals who are struggling, the
fargotten, the lowly, the vulnerable, the voice-
less. Because of our faith in Christ Jesus, we
must be the salt of the earth and light of the
world, and we do that by seeking a human
encounter based on humility and dizlogue,
Pope Francis reminds each of us, “Today, amid
so rnuch darkness, we need to see the light
of hope and to be wamen and men who bring
hope to others.”

Over and over again in the Scriptures, we
hear Gad telling us, "Be not afraid.” We need
to remember that as Nov. B approaches. The
world is not ending, but it is changing. itis un-
settling for many, surely. Yet it is also hopeful
because we find our hope, our freedom, and
our salvation in Jesus.

Parish SNAPSHOT
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SUBMITTED PHOTO | FOR THE COMPASS

Blake Nowak, a first grader at Holy Trinity School in Casco, recently won the Fire
Prevention Poster Contest sponsored by the Casco Fire Department. Blake’s prize was

riding to school in a fire truck.

Email your digital photo to us at compassnews@gbdioc.org
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From the Principal

Gratitude:

The Heart of
Thanksgiving

In the United States, Thanksgiving
Day is a holiday that is among the
nation’s finest national traditions.
Indeed, setting a day aside for giving
thanks to God is not just a U.S.
phenomenon. Canadians have a
Thanksgiving Day, and many
countries  worldwide celebrate
harvest festivals that express
gratitude to God.

For Christian stewards, Thanksgiving
Day has special meaning, for we
know that gratitude lies at the very
heart of stewardship. A grateful
heart heralds the beginning of
discipleship and opens the way to
our deepest response, the desire to
return to God for the bounty of our
lives,

The French educator Jean Baptiste
Massiew put it so beautifully:
“Gratitude is the memory of the
heart.”

For what do we thank our Creator?
The early American colonists, who
gave inspiration to the Thanksgiving
Day tradition, were thankful for
their very survival in a harsh and
unforgiving environment. Many of
their compatriots were buried in the
soil of their new land, far from all
that had been cherished and
familiar.

It's natural to thank God when
things seem to turn cut the way we
had hoped, when disaster s
averted, when life seems filled with

abundance. Harder, perhaps, is the
ability to thank God for being
present to us in times of struggle,
seeming failure, illness and death.
But, in the heart of the Christian
steward, the memory of God's
presence is a comfort and a gift all
its own.

If we take time to refiect on our
lives, we often discover that for
which we are most grateful was a
gift which we struggled to receive.
What came to us in the form of
hardship has in hindsight revealed
itself as a gift. This is why each day’s
struggles and ftrials should be met
with a heartfelt “thank you.”

Meister Eckhart, the 14th century
Dominican mystic, wrote, “If the
only prayer you ever say is ‘thank
vou,” that will suffice.” At first, this
seems puzzling. What of praise and
petition? But Eckhart knew that the
most genuine response, and indeed,
the first and most spontaneous
response of the heart which has
discovered God, is “thank you.” We
teach our students to be thankful
for everything they receive and to
give gratitude to God when
beginning their prayer. Gratitude
lies at the beginning of true prayer.

As we reflect on this time of
thanksgiving, let us be present to
those moments when God's gifts
were hidden in the shadow and
remember to be thankful for all. In
doing so, may we cultivate a
perpetual attitude of gratitude for
the many miracles found all around
us.

Practicing Faith, Strengthening our
Community, Graduating Leaders

Mus. Dasalen

Grandparents/Grandfriends Day

We had over 100 grandparents/
grandfriends attending our cele-
bration this month. We began our
day by celebrating Mass together
with our grandparents/grandfriends
and then enjoyed a tour of the
school, followed by doughnuts and
beverages in the social hall.

Parishioners Glenn and Sue
Pieschek claim the honors for most
grandchildren attending St. John
Bosco School with seven students.
Glenn is a Communion Distributor
and Sue is a Lector at Corpus Christi
Parish.

Andrew and Brooklyn Ellenbecker,
members of St. Joseph’s Parish, with
family pet, Brindle.

Thought for the Month—

Our children are watching us
live, and what we ARE
shouts louder than anything
we can say — Wilferd A.

Peterson
\_ J




Technology Update — Mrs. Hartl

Wow - we are learning and
growing daily in our digital

transformation.  Our younger
students are using Ipads to work
independently to read books and
complete  personalized, fun
differentiated activities specific
to their learning needs. The
teachers are integrating
whiteboard activities into all
areas of the curriculum. Our
middle school students are
collaborating using SharePoint to
create slide presentations. They
are also using their laptops to
create historic timelines, write
poetry, compete in interactive
games in Spanish, Language Arts
and Math, and experience virtual
science experiments. That is all
in the first 8 weeks! Each week
we are learning new and exciting
ways to grow, develop and
integrate technology into the
quality teaching that takes place
here at St. John Bosco.

-x @S)Zl
1ST

Portable Projector
Screen $120.00
Bus Transportation
for our students’
rehearsal for our
Christmas Concert
$325

Bus Transportation
for field trips
Books $500

[
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‘Tis Sa Sweet To Be Loved By Jesus

- Please mark your

bf _;&;\ calendars now to
,-:_ ¢ joinincheering on
,"-_ ity the St. John

Bosco students

and teachers who will be proudly
displaying their school spirit in the
Christmas by the B8ay Parade on
Saturday, November 19, at 10:00
a.m. The procession starts at
Sawyer Park to Madison Avenue,
across to Third Avenue and ends an
Jefferson Street. This year’s float is
being coordinated by our 4K and 5K
parents, titled ‘Tis So Sweet to Be
Loved by Jesus, with the theme of a
gingerbread house on the float, and
children dressed as pieces of candy.

at Corpus Christi
Wed. Nov. 9 at 8:20 a.m., led by 2™
grade students
Wed. Nov. 16 at 8:20 a.m., led by 8t
grade students
Tues., Nov. 22 at 8:20 a.m., led by 1%
grade students
Wed. Nov. 30 at 8:20 a.m., led by 7*"
grade students




